
American Electric Power 

       801 Pennsylvania Ave, NW, Suite 735 

       Washington, DC 20004-2615 
 

 

 

June 14, 2024 

 

Honorable Debbie-Anne A. Reese 

Acting Secretary 

Federal Energy Regulatory Commission 888 First St., N.E. 

Washington D.C. 20426 

 

 Re: American Electric Power Service Corporation 

  2024 Annual Update 

  Docket No. ER18-195-000 

 

Dear Secretary Reese: 

 

American Electric Power Service Corporation (“AEPSC”), on behalf of its affiliates, Public 

Service Company of Oklahoma (“PSO”), and Southwestern Electric Power Company 

(“SWEPCO”) (collectively, “AEP”), hereby submits for filing, for informational purposes, revisions 

to the true-up of its 2023 annual transmission revenue requirement (“2024 Annual Update”).  This 

2024 Annual Update was originally submitted pursuant to the Southwest Power Pool, Inc. (“SPP”) 

Open Access Transmission Tariff (“OATT”) on May 28, 2014.  After the filing, AEP determined 

a correction was necessary to Worksheet S of SWEPCO’s formula rate template.  This revised 

Annual Update includes a revised formula rate template and other impacted workpapers.   

 

The materials have been submitted to SPP for posting on its website at: 

 

http://opsportal.spp.org/OASIS/Directory/Member%20Related%20Postings 

 

A copy of this notice of such posting was provided to SPP, the parties in this docket, and 

to all affected state commissions on June 14, 2024. 
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Thank you for your attention to this informational filing. Please contact the undersigned if 

you have any questions concerning this filing. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

/s/ Matthew L. Bly 

Matthew L. Bly 

American Electric Power Service Corporation 

801 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W. 

Suite 735 

Washington, DC  20004-2615 

202-383-3436 

mlbly@aep.com 

 

Counsel for American Electric Power Service 

Corporation 

 
 


